Memorandum

Date: February 24, 2009

To: Mount Zion Human Services, Inc. c/o Pat Fried
From: Mount Zion Brochure Group c/o U.S.F.

Subject: Mt. Zion Brochure Proposal

Introduction
Our group has proposed the development of a new brochure in order to benefit Mt. Zion’s children’s center, a center based on Mt. Zion Progressive Missionary Baptist Church. Recent expansions of the Children’s Center, involving programs such as the voluntary pre-kindergarten program, giving room, and the Friday field trip program pave the way to creating a brochure that is updated and focuses solely on the children’s center.  The brochure is to consist of specific information dealing attributes of the existing programs, such as program availability and certain start dates, not covered it previous versions of the brochures. A few brochures are currently available; however they are not within the specifications needed. Therefore our task at hand is to close the gap between the available programs and those who could use them by making this information available to them.  This will be achieved with a color, fold-out brochure using appropriate information and visual aids, such as actual current pictures of the facilities and the families using them.
Problem: The ambiguous brochure design does not cover important specifics.
Your submitted brochures generally previewed Mt. Zion as a whole, and do not focus on targeted areas for different audiences.  We have noticed in existing brochures, specifically regarding the pictures and wording, that there is a lack of current information. This presents an issue as the existing brochures are too ambiguous and not comprehensive. Specifically, people are missing out on utilizing these opportunities because they simply aren’t aware. For example, people interested in Mt. Zion’s affordable housing may not be interested in Mt. Zion’s tutoring services; however there are no current or separate materials to distinguish between. 

Solution: The brochure group will provide a more specific and in depth literature for the children’s center.
By creating a new brochure modeled on the church brochure that covers the children’s program solely, the objective will be met. The objective is to produce a brochure that is easy for parents and families to read and informs them about the different programs that take place in the children’s center. Some of which are the voluntary pre-kindergarten program, giving room program, and the music program. Having brochures that address these key opportunities is a goal that we want to obtain for Mount Zion Human Services, Inc.  Our ultimate goal would be helping your organization demonstrate to your audience that these programs are viable alternatives for them. Using the Mt. Zion church colors and including images that reflect real children from the center engaged in varying activities can add a level of realism to this project not present in the existing literatures. At the same time it is critical to use a clear and concise layout as well show the children’s programs’ true potential to readers. Our design model is an eight panel brochure consisting of all these qualities.  The reason we want to use this size is that it is at the higher end of the normal amount and we believe Mt Zion has too many programs already not being addressed.  Essentially, a small pamphlet wouldn’t suffice.
Main Objectives

· Maintain existing communication link between our group and key members of Mt. Zion Human Services.
· Incorporate important details in relation to the brochure in order to allow readers a chance to see all that is available.

· Ensure the children’s center will have a viable communication link to the community to further itself into the future, by including items such as contact information in the brochure.

Budget

When we establish the overall requirements of Mount Zion Human Services, Inc., with the next level of specificity, we will be able to collaborate on the total amount.  Although we are providing the labor and software and it is our understanding that Mount Zion Human Services, Inc. has most of the supplies we need, there still may be incidental expenses.  A preliminary budget comparison estimates that they will not exceed 200 dollars.  Based on our email to you earlier today, and depending on quality and quantity desired, there is a substantial price per unit cost spread.  Specifically, with the varying attributes we projected a range of 20 cents to 1 dollar per unit in the open market.  Obviously, using in-house supplies mitigates these numbers to what could be a very nominal amount.  But, this does give all parties involved, a yardstick or point of reference. 
Conclusion

All information pertaining to the project is readily available and a clear problem and its solution have been established. In accordance with our detailed notes, outlines, and other input from those inside our group, a brochure has been devised that is commensurate to the qualities found within the organization. Upon completion, a brochure entailing all the requirements and needs of the program and its audience will be rendered.  Effectively, an appropriate form of literature shall be available to Mt. Zion Children’s Center staff for distribution purposes.
Time Line

Week of March 02, 2009: Research professional designs for 8-panel brochures. 

                                           Present proposal to Executive Director of Mt. Zion.



       Draft initial software designs for prototype.
Week of March 09, 2009: Communications manager to contact Director Fried regarding  
  Prospect of revision needs to be made.  Present Dr.  

  McCracken with the response from the client.  Review initial         
  software designs and eliminate extraneous materials.

 
Week of March 23, 2009: Send documented progress report to client.  
Week of March 30, 2009: Re-evaluation of Time Line, address pending event forecast.
Your feedback is important to us.  We have included our contact information for your convenience.
Group Contact Information:
Maurice

Email: (MpJumpman@gmail.com)

Brody

Email: (Phaze94@gmail.com)

Dylan

Email: (adio_sk8erBAM@hotmail.com)
Scott

Email: (slechlei@mail.usf.edu)

